

Roby Park Primary School Newsletter

No. 3

Friday 23rd September 2022

This week's news...

Christmas Pantomime Tickets



Tickets will be available to buy on Parent Pay from Tuesday. Children will be going to St Helen's Theatre on Wednesday 14th December to enjoy a festive spectacular—Cinderella!

Parents/carers will have the option to pay off their tickets by spreading the cost and therefore making it more affordable.

Page 2 Newsletter

Attendance and Punctuality

Attendance for week commencing: 19.9.22											
Nursery	Reception	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5C	Year 5W	Year 6			
92.7%	95.3%	94.2%	91.3%	98.%	96.6%	93.3%	100%	95.2%			
Punctuality for week commencing: 19.9.22											
Punctuality fo	r week commer	ncing: 19.9.22									
Punctuality fo Nursery	r week commer Reception	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5C	Year 5W	Year 6			

Whole school attendance this week was 95.1% which is dropping due to increased absences. Holidays will occur warnings and £120 fine per parent per child should unauthorised holidays continue following a warning.. 321 minutes of missed learning this week due to poor punctuality. 20 children were late this week, several on more than one occasion. 14 unauthorised lates in the space of 10 weeks will result in a fixed penalty notice. Please be on time. If your child has repeatedly been late, expect a home visit from the Local Authority Attendance Team.

If your child is missing school, they are missing out on learning, enrichment experiences and time with their friends which all will have a negative impact upon their wellbeing.

Congratulations!



This week, our Y6 boys took part in their first football tournament of the season at Everton's Finch Farm. Our team competed against other schools from across the Knowsley borough. The boys thoroughly enjoyed taking part and were amazing as always. They showed tremendous teamwork and sportsmanship. They have done themselves proud, as well as us. Well done to everybody who took part.

Dinosaur Take Over!

Nursery & Reception had the best day, on Thursday, when Teach Rex brought their dinosaurs to visit! The children enjoyed learning so many facts about dinosaurs, including what they eat, how they used to walk and where they lived. It was very informative and very fun. Head to their class Twitter pages and check out their videos and photos!



No Mobile Phones on Site

Use of mobile phones are not permitted **anywhere** on our premises, for any reason. Please make sure mobiles are put away before entering and leaving our gates otherwise a member of staff will have to ask you to leave the premises.



Newsletter Page 3

Parents' Phonics Workshop—Mon 3rd October

We are hosting a phonics workshop for parents and carers to find out more about the teaching of Phonics at Roby Park. The workshop outlines what phonics is, how it helps your child with their early reading and writing and provides a range of ideas for activities and resources you can use to support your child at home. While this workshop is aimed at Reception parents and carers, we welcome anyone who would like to come along to learn a bit more about Phonics and how you can support your child in their early reading and writing.



Photographer Visit—this Wednesday



This Wednesday, we have our photographer, Lindy Rogers, returning to Roby Park to take updated photographs to use on our website and marketing materials, as well as to showcase around the school. As always, please ensure all children are in full uniform or PE kits (for those who have PE or forest school).

Spanish Day—this Monday

Keep an eye out on our socials for updates on our European Day of Languages, celebrating all things Spanish. Children from Nursery through to Y6, will enjoy Spanish themed lessons as well as flamenco dancing workshops with Movema. Children can come to school dressed in red, yellow or Spanish themed clothes (or whatever children are most comfortable in).



Jeans 4 Genes Day Fundraiser



Thank you so much to everyone who donated money towards our fundraiser for Jeans 4 Genes. We raised £102.20 which will go towards supporting vulnerable families who bravely live with genetic disorders.

Uniform Expectations—Reminder

A polite reminder that your child should be prepared for school and in the correct uniform every day. If children are sent in to school with the wrong uniform, PE kit or footwear, parents will be called and asked to bring the correct items in immediately.

Dates for your diary

Date	Autumn Term I Events				
5.9.22	Start of term				
19.9.22	All Days Farm in to visit EYFS				
19.9.22	Jeans 4 Genes Day - children wear denim to school. Collecting £1 donations.				
22.9.22	Teach Rex - Dinosaur Day in EYFS				
23.9.22	Y6 Class Assembly o 9.00am				
26.9.22	European Day of Languages – children wear Spanish themed clothes or				
	red/yellow				
26.9.22	Y4 Romans Past Productions Workshops				
28.9.22	Y6 London Residential Parents Information Meeting				
3.10.22	Parents Phonics Workshop @ 9.00am				
7.10.22	Y5 Class Assembly o 9.00am				
10.10.22	World Mental Health Day				
14.10.22	Y4 Class Assembly o 9.00am				
17.10.22 -	Harvest Festival Collections for local Food Bank				
20.10.22					
18.10.22	YI trip to @ Museum of Liverpool				
18.10.22	EYFS Open Afternoon @ 1.30pm				
19.10.22	Y5 trip to Invaders: Anglo-Saxons & Vikings workshop 🛭 World Museum				
20.10.22	Y2 Stone, Bronze & Iron Age workshop o World Museum				
21.10.22	Harvest Festival Assembly o 9.00am				
21.10.22	History Celebration Afternoon o 1.30pm				
21.10.22	End of term				



If your contact details change at any time, please inform the office.

It is important we can contact you in case of emergencies. We must have <u>TWO</u>

emergency contacts per pupil.